From:

Sent: To:

26 October 2017 12:50 DPD (Planning Service Area)

Cc:

**Subject:** The Redbridge Local Plan

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up

## Dear Sir/Madam

I have made a number of observations from your Local Plan which I find unacceptable or completely ignored - and I would like my comments officially registered.

- 1) These plans have been made as difficult as possible to access. Alerting residents of changes such as these whilst making them deliberately inaccessible seems to be a Redbridge Council trait in my perception.
- 2) Once again Redbridge Council are looking to bring more people into our already overcrowded borough at the expense of our green belt. This is exactly why many long term residents of the borough are now looking to move further afield into Essex and Hertfordshire. I would suggest that this maybe why the plans have been made so difficult to fully understand in layman's language.
- 3) Redbridge Council appear to have priorities around the young generation and new ethnic communities at the expense of the older generation that has supported council services financially for many more years. The elderly enjoy far more respect in Japan it is a great shame that are being swept aside here especially at a local level.
- 4) This borough needs to have a much stricter policy against the build up of takeaway shops. This should not just be because of our schoolchildren but also because of the cheapening of our high streets and the build up of litter.
- 5) All residents living near schools should be allowed free residents parking.
- 6) All side roads that are not properly cleaned or gritted during the winter should have reductions on the council tax bill. They are not receiving the same council services as other residents on the main roads.



Rick Mayston

<u>LITERARY & MEDIA AGENT</u>

www.agentfoxmedia.com